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Dear Villagers, 
Welcome to the September’s Newsletter. 
                                            

The Queen’s 90th Birthday   

VILLAGE HOG ROAST Sunday 12th June 2016 
The above event was very well supported with 90 
tickets sold. Thank you all so much for attending. A 
quiz was held and Mr and Mrs Cartwright were 
crowned King and Queen (see picture above). The 
raffle raised £315 for the Church Funds. To those 
residents who gave up their time to help before, 
during and after the event, Thank you! 

     
Telephone Box 
The telephone box has had a makeover. The plastic 
panes have been removed and replaced with glass 
panes. Thank you very much, Cllr’s Tippett, 
Pettigrew and Mr Rob Pettigrew who gave up their 
time to do the repairs. 

 
Whitsend Farm Update 
The landowner’s appeal has been dismissed and 
the Judge has reinstated all five convictions. 

 
Best Kept Village 2016 Results 
Ashby cum Fenby is the Best New Entrant in the 

above competition; scoring 145. Howsham won with 
148 points. Results will be placed on the notice 
board and website. 
 

Almshouses and Church 
A new pathway has been laid near the church 
parking zone. The pathway has greatly improved 
this area for weddings, funerals, and access to the 
Church and Almshouses. 
A vacancy is available for one of the Almshouses. If 
you know an elderly person who is able to live 
independently, please contact Ed Tippett for further 
details 01472 826216 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Led Plan (CLP) 
The CLP has been formally adopted by the Parish Council and 
a copy has been sent to NE Lincs Council. NELC has 
commended the Parish Council, Steering Group and residents 
for taking the time to express their views on Ashby cum Fenby 
and its future. They have confirmed that they will be using this 
document when determining planning application. A copy of 
the CLP is included with the delivery of this Newsletter. Thank 
you to those residents who gave up their time to create the 
CLP. 

 
The Great British 2017 Spring Clean 
Keep Britain Tidy campaign for 2017 will be the weekend of 3rd 
to 5th March, 2017. Volunteers will be needed to take part. 

Details on how in be involved will be placed on the notice 
board and website, nearer to the event. 
http://www.ashbycumfenbypc.com 

 
Police contact information  
To report non-emergency issues or obtain a crime number ring 
‘101’ or e-mail: - https://www.re portingcrime.uk/HPrisk/ 

General matters/concerns: - 

Matthew.stephenson@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

lesley.parry@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

For Emergency issues call 999 

 
Powergrid 
On the 6th September a new national phone number ‘105’ will 
be launched by electricity network operators for customers to 
call, should they need to report or get information about a 
power cut in the area. 

 
Planning Applications 
If you wish to comment on a planning application, please go 
to:- 
 https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/planning-and-
development/planning-applications/ 
  
Please be Vigilant - Two burglaries in Ashby 
There have been two burglaries in Ashby recently.  
 

Please send any comments/suggestions on these or any other topics to any of the Parish Councillors or the Clerk: 
Cherry-Ann Pearson (Chair), Ashby Acres, Chapel Lane,  822993              Nick Pettigrew, Chestnut Farm House, Brigsley Road,   823225     
Ed Tippett, Terrington Lodge, Main Road,                      826216              Stanley Wood, Wycoller, Third Lane,            824470 

Jane Thomson, Ash Trees, Third Lane           824447     John Shaw, Ashmore House, Third Lane           459241 
Kim Kirkham (Clerk) The Sycamores, Chapel Lane,         825131              email: ashbyparishclerk@btinternet.com 
           Website: www.ashbycumfenbypc.com 
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